
October 6, 2010

FHWA/FTA Approval of an 
Amendment to the FY 2011-2014
Kansas STIP

Mr. Jerome T. Younger, P.E.
Deputy Secretary for Engineering and
State Transportation Engineer
Kansas Department of Transportation
Topeka, Kansas 66603

Dear Mr. Younger:

As requested by your October 1, 2010 letter, the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and 
the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) have reviewed the proposed Amendment to the  
FY 2011-2014 Kansas Statewide Transportation Improvement Program (STIP).

Based on our review, we find that this STIP Amendment is based on a statewide transportation 
planning process that substantially meets the requirements of 23 U.S.C. 134 and 135, 49 U.S.C. 
5303 and 5304, and 23 CFR 450. We also find that the referenced revisions to the metropolitan 
Transportation Improvement Programs (TIPs) are consistent with the metropolitan transportation 
plans produced by the continuing and comprehensive transportation process carried out by the 
Metropolitan Planning Organizations, the Kansas Department of Transportation (KDOT), and 
the public transportation operators in accordance with 23 U.S.C. 134 and 49 U.S.C. 5303.

The STIP Amendment is hereby approved.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Byron Low of FHWA at 
(758) 271-2448 or Joan Roeseler of FTA at (816) 329-3936.

Sincerely Yours,

Mokhtee Ahmad J. Michael Bowen, P.E.
Regional Administrator Division Administrator
Federal Transit Administration Federal Highway Administration
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